
 
 A lot took place in September, because I was 

unable to travel to the Philippines to meet with the 

Church requesting to be Project # 16,  Abner flew down 

and met with Christian Missionary Baptist Church.  While 

there he was privileged to preach at their 35
th

 

Anniversary.  This is an old established church; it was a 

mission out of County Avenue Baptist Church, Texarkana, 

Arkansas.         The problem, 

the building they were worshiping in was built on 

squatted land; everything was ok until the owner 

claimed the land and the church had to move.  They have 

been working at getting their own property so they could 

apply for PMD assistance.  Abner reported they have a 

good piece of property, it is in a good location near 

transportation..

    The projected part PMD will help this church 

with is $55,000.00, this is for materials only; the church 

will be responsible for all other expenses including 

labor.  At the close of this month we have received 

$31,773.45 for this project: we only need $23,226.55 to 

begin looking at project #17.  There is a church trying to 

get everything together so they will qualify to be the 

next project. 

 It is exciting to be working on three projects at 
the same time.  Pray with us that we will be able to visit 
this next year.   
 For the month of September we received 
$6,194.93 for the project.  The rest of the financial 
statement is on the back.   
 Again Thank you for your faithful Support, God 
loves you and so do we. 
Wayne Stringer. 

 

 

 Berean MBC could not wait, they were renting and 

decided to have services in the new building even though it 

was not finished, this would save what they were paying for 

rent.  They moved in chairs and had a great time. 

 

  The work on Emanuel MBC is really progressing; 

they have been working very hard and are putting the roof 

on at this time.   This building is in a part of the Philippines 

that needs the truth of God’s Word; it will be a beacon of 

light. 

 

 Abner and Mariette’s youngest son, Joshua 

has surrendered to the Ministry and is attending the 

Seminary;  this past Sunday he was licensed by the 

church to preach the Gospel of Jesus Christ.. 

 


